TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON, CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Special Budget Meeting, Middle School Library
Wednesday, April 7, 2010, 7:00 PM
Meeting Minutes


Members Present:  Thomas J. O’Brien, George Pfaffenbach, Patience R. Anderson, Timothy S. Csere, Matthew D. Walton and Judy Isele.  

Other attendee(s): Jeffery M. Jylkka, Director of Finance, Jeffery J. O’Keefe, Town Manager and citizens
1.-2. Chairman Walton called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. followed by the pledge of 

        allegiance.

3. Public Remarks.  
Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive, commented about the promotional flyer for the 2008/2009 budget cycle.  She would like to know what has or has not been achieved and hopes this Board of Finance will look at prior years’ goals.  Feels there needs to be an eye to the future.  Affordable housing projects are on the P&Z’s agenda which will bring in more tax bases.
William DiNunzio, 40 Spice Hill Drive, commented that he feels the $35,0000 concessions in the Board of Education’s budget should be restored.  He stated that this does not accomplish the BOE to move forward.  The teachers have made a good faith effort and wants the BOF to accept.  Mr. DiNunzio supports the BOF in restoring whatever funds necessary especially for the BOE.  If schools suffer, so will the residential tax base.
4. Approval of Minutes of Meeting(s):

a. March 15, 2010 – regular meeting.  Motion made by Timothy Csere, seconded by George Pfaffenbach to approve the minutes for the March 15, 2010 meeting as stated.  Motion approved 6-0.

b. March 23, 2010 – special meeting.  Motion made by Thomas O’Brien, seconded by Timothy Csere to approve the minutes for the March 23, 2010 meeting as stated.  Motion approved 6-0.

c. March 29, 2010 – special meeting.  Motion made by George Pfaffenbach, seconded by Thomas O’Brien to approve the minutes for the March 29, 2010 meeting with the following amendment: Item #5 – Last sentence.  Patience Anderson asked Jeffery Jylkka to comment regarding the impact of the restoration of the $200,000 to the BOE budget.  Jeffery Jylkka’s replied with his response that the mill rate would increase by 1.15 and by 1.49 if all proposed cuts are put back in.  Motion approved 6-0.

5. Recommend and Approve 2010-2011 Budget for Town Council.  A motion was made by Thomas O’Brien, seconded by Timothy Csere to send the Town Manager’s proposed budget to Town Council.  Motion approved 4-2.
6. Adjournment

A motion was made by George Pfaffenbach, seconded by Timothy Csere to adjourn the meeting at 8:04 p.m. Motion approved 6-0.
Submitted, 

Jennifer Magro
Recording Secretary

